








Table 1: Median Emergency Response Duration (in minutes) for the period from 
September 2021 – February 2022 by each Police District boundary. 

Police District Sep 
2021 

Oct 
2021 

Nov 
2021 

Dec 
2021 

Jan 
2022 

Feb 
2022 

Northland 12.2 11.9 14.3 12.2 15.2 17.3 

Waitemata 9.8 11.0 12.2 12.1 11.8 11.4 

Auckland City 10.4 12.3 10.7 13.9 13.5 13.1 

Counties/Manukau 9.4 10.5 10.8 10.9 10.8 11.3 

Waikato 12.7 12.0 13.5 13.6 14.1 13.5 

Bay Of Plenty 12.5 12.0 11.9 11.9 12.2 12.9 

Eastern 8.1 9.1 9.1 8.8 8.1 8.0 

Central 9.6 8.8 9.8 9.2 9.9 9.4 

Wellington 9.3 10.0 9.8 9.6 8.8 9.9 

Tasman 8.6 9.2 7.0 11.4 8.0 8.7 

Canterbury 9.7 10.7 10.7 10.2 10.0 11.2 

Southern 9.6 9.7 8.9 9.4 9.2 9.1 





You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied 
with the response to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available 
at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

Yours sincerely 

David Greig 
Superintendent - Capability 
New Zealand Police 





 

 

strategies and how the protest was to be disbursed prior to the date the NZ 
Police forcefully went in. 

 
Police did not receive directives from Trevor Mallard, or his team, regarding how to 
handle the protest at Parliament. The Commissioner of Police is not responsible to the 
Speaker of the House of Representatives in carrying out any of his functions as set out in 
the Policing Act 2008. 
 
This part of your request is therefore refused pursuant to section 18(e) of the OIA, as the 
documentation alleged to contain this information does not exist.  
 
You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied 
with the response to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available 
at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
David Greig 
Superintendent 
New Zealand Police 
 
 







breakdown of these individuals’ originating district would require substantial collation and 
is therefore refused pursuant to section 18(f) of the OIA. 

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied 
with the response to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available 
at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.  

Nāku noa, nā 

David Greig 
Superintendent 
New Zealand Police 




